
 
September 13, 2022 
 
TO:  All Members of Council 
 
FROM: Kerry McCormack, Chair, Council Committee on Operations 
 
RE:  Hiring Recommendations 
 

 
As you know, Section 31 of the Charter of the City of Cleveland; Section 113.01 of the 
Codified Ordinances of Cleveland, Ohio, 1976; and Rule 11 of the Rules of Council, all 
mandate that the Council shall choose “employees of its own body as are necessary”. 
 
The Clerk of Council has recommended that the following employees be officially 
retained. The Operations Committee met on September 13, 2022, and reviewed the list.  
The Operations Committee voted to recommend to the entire Council that the 
employees listed below be retained: 
 

Tatyana McKnight 

Toni Tell 

Darryle Torbert

 
Legislation will be submitted on September 19, 2022, for your consideration. Please let 
me know if you have questions. 
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